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Dear Lenten Sojourners,  
 

The observation of Easter changes every year. The date is determined as the first Sunday after the first full 

moon after the spring equinox. The dating of Easter also has biblical roots in the Old Testament Passover. In 325 AD, 

the Council of Nicaea (the same council from which we have the origins of the Nicene Creed) established the current 

method of calculating the date of Easter. Easter can fall on any Sunday between March 22nd and April 25th. 
 

This year, Easter is on April 20th. Holy Week begins April 13th with Palm/Passion 

Sunday. Once again, this year, in solemn devotion and preparation, Concordia will have 

church services every evening of Holy Week at 7:00pm. The preparations of Lent, the 

restraint of joy, the special focus on the Passion of Christ for us, and our exerted efforts 

for inner purification and sanctification, self-denial and prayer all culminate in the 

crucifixion and resurrection of Jesus. Just like the Divine Service, the Church’s yearly 

season of Lent giving way to the bursting of joy on Easter is a rehearsal for the Last Day.  
 

The 40 days of Lent are a small-scale version of our whole Christian life. The 

special practices of Lent are not limited to those 40 days. Sanctification and purification, special exertion of self-denial 

to not sin, and increased efforts in prayer, reading and hearing God’s Word, and attending the Divine Service should 

always be our focus. As St. Paul describes our life as a race, daily we run and prepare for the joy of the final Easter 

when Christ returns and raises all the dead! Every Sunday the Church meets together to be refreshed and to rehearse for 

eternal life. Receiving the Bread of Life, Absolution, God’s Word, and Christ’s Body and blood, enlighten, enliven, and 

prepare us for this “lent” we experience each day in the season of our earthly life.  
 

As the Day of resurrection draws near, Jesus says life will become even more difficult. There will be constant 

and unmistakable signs that the end is near (including false Christs and apostasy!). For those who reject Jesus and the 

Gospel, these signs are reminders that He is standing at the gate and will judge and condemn them. But believers in 

Christ may be encouraged when reminded that Jesus is coming soon, for we know this means salvation is drawing near!  
 

We have church services at Concordia each night of Holy Week (and more on Maundy Thursday and Good 

Friday) so that we do not face the darkness and dread of our sin alone. We hear and prepare with Jesus, the Lamb of 

God, who bears our sin to the darkness and forsakenness of the cross. At His end it looked like all hope was lost. It 

seemed the devil and evil and wickedness won. Because of this, many are 

deceived to live, not by faith in what they hear from Jesus, but by the evil 

and crosses they see. We who live by faith and not by sight know Good 

Friday is not the end, just as Jesus’ signs of the end of the age are not the 

end. The End is what Jesus promises, “…and after three days [the Son of 

Man] will rise from the dead” (Mark 10:43), and “I am the resurrection 

and the life. Whoever believes in Me, though he die, yet shall he live, and 

everyone who lives and believes in Me shall never die” (John 11:25-26). 
 

The joy of Easter is astounding, earth shattering, and life changing! Jesus is risen, and we shall arise! Christ is 

the Son of God, His doctrine is the truth, God the Father has accepted Christ’s sacrifice for the reconciliation of the 

world! And after the season of “lent” of this corrupted world all believers in Christ will rise to eternal life. Jesus said, 

“Because I live, you also will live” (John 14:19). 
 

In Christ, our crucified and risen Lord, Pastor Mueller  

Be with us through this season, Lord, 

And all our earthly days, 

That when the final Easter dawns, 

We join in heaven’s praise. 

LSB 418 v.4 



Pew Ponderings 

 

From the Pew: Have you ever tried to get a blood stain out of a white garment? Unless you use cold water first or use 

a laundry enzyme or whitener spray, it’s almost impossible. Now ponder this. In the book of Revelation it speaks of a 

great multitude of people standing before the throne of God wearing white robes. An elder asks, “Who are these people 

in the white robes”? St John, the author of Revelation, answers, “These are they who have come out of the great 

tribulation, they have washed their robes and made them white in the blood of the Lamb”. What? How can that be? A 

garment made white by washing it in blood? Yes! It’s those white robes of righteousness that Jesus clothes us in: 

washed white when He shed His blood on the cross.  No cold water, no spray or enzyme – His blood! Thanks be to 

God! We now wear a white robe of righteousness made white in the blood of the Lamb. 

 

From the Pastor: In the Old Testament book of Zechariah, chapter 3, the High Priest Joshua experienced such a 

cleansing, foreshadowing this holy washing in the blood of Christ. In Zechariah’s vision, Joshua is wearing filthy 

garments. This is not proper for the High Priest, yet it cannot be helped! He is standing before the angel of the Lord. 

Satan is there too, doing what he does best: accusing Joshua for his filthy garments. But the Lord would not permit 

Satan to speak, saying, “The Lord rebuke you, O Satan! The Lord who has chosen Jerusalem rebuke you!...” The rest of 

the vision is a beautiful picture of the cleansing from sin and the dressing in righteousness our Lord grants us: “And the 

angel said to those who were standing before [Joshua], “Remove the filthy garments from him.” And to him he said, 

“Behold, I have taken your iniquity away from you, and I will clothe you with pure vestments.” And I [Zechariah] said, 

“Let them put a clean turban on his head.” So they put a clean turban on his head and clothed him with garments. And 

the angel of the Lord was standing by.”  Thanks be to God for this eternal cleansing He grant to us! “In Christ Jesus 

you are all sons of God, through faith. For as many of you as were baptized into Christ have put on Christ.” (Galatians 

3:26-27) 
 

“Pew Ponderings” will be featured monthly as long as we have Ponderings submitted to Pastor. Anyone in the congregation 

may share their ponderings with Pastor, who will share and respond to it. All Pew Ponderings will be kept anonymous, 

unless otherwise directed. To submit your pondering, email your thoughts to Pastor Mueller at 

pastor@geneseolutheranchurch.com 

 

Enrollment for the ’25-’26 school year is OPEN for CLP & CLA! 
 

Concordia is beyond blessed to be able to provide education to 

children in our community that is rooted in Lutheran tradition, 

centered on Christian love, and offers high academic standards. 

Our desire to partner with parents in the instruction and upbringing 

of their children began over 150 years ago with Concordia’s 

original school and carries on to today. 
 

Register your 3-year-old to 5th grader today or share this opportunity with others!  

 
The Lutheran Witness is a magazine from Concordia Publishing House focusing on interpreting 

the contemporary world from a Lutheran perspective. A 1-year subscription, 11 issues from July 

’25-July ‘26, is available for $20.65. If you would like to sign up to receive this subscription, please 

contact the office, or turn in your Lutheran Witness envelope with payment by May 1st. 

 
Swaddling Clothes - For those who would like to volunteer the duties are simple - welcoming those 

who come to utilize our program, having them sign a waiver, and then helping them pack up the items 

they will take home. There may also be clothes to sort or diapers to count and package. Please consider 

helping and sign up on the sheet on the Swaddling Clothes bulletin board outside of the nursery! God 

bless you for your help! 
 

Shopping hours will be held on: April 10th from 4:00-7:00 PM and April 26th from 9:00 AM-12:00 PM  



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Greetings and Blessings Concordia Church Family! 

 

We are entering into spring and on our way to the end of the year.  We less than 20 school days 

for our four-year-old friends and less than 30 days for PreK.  This year has flown by and we are 

savoring the last few months with our friends.  
 

We are looking forward to learning more about Jesus' final days before his crucifixion and 

looking forward to his resurrection on Easter Sunday.  Our Easter Program is on Wednesday, April 16th at 9:15 AM. 

This is our final program of the year and I love that we get to highlight Jesus' love and sacrifice for us.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring brings other wonders for us to explore and learn about God's creation.  We are looking forward to our 

caterpillars arriving and watching as they transform into butterflies.  We are continuing to work towards acquiring all 

the skills we need for our next journey in education, whether that be in kindergarten or PreK.   
 

It is such a blessing to equip these youngest learners with the knowledge of the love of God as well as the world He 

created.  It is an even greater blessing to have your partnership.  Thank you for your prayers, support, and gifts 

throughout the year.  You are planting kingdom seeds with us that will grow over a lifetime.   
 

In Christ, Amy Roberts 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

One of Concordia’s missions is right here in our church! 
Concordia Lutheran Preschool is the only preschool program in Geneseo that shares the message and love of Jesus with 

its students every day. What an amazing way to share the love of God with children that may otherwise not hear the 

word of our Lord! Want to help give the blessing of a Christian education? Donate or even sponsor a preschool student! 

Please contact the office for more details.  



 

 
 

  



Concordia LWML met Tuesday March 11, 2025. Kathy Kramer led our meeting this 

month and gave the opening prayer. Lynn Klavon served us pie and we enjoyed a 

little social time. 
 

Kathy continued with the second part of the Bible study we started last month. The 

Bible Study was titled “Oh My Father.” Lynn Klavon gave a devotion titled Months from the devotion booklet “Hope 

for Every Lesson”. 
 

We started our business meeting with the minutes from our February meeting read and approved. Roll call was 

answered by sharing a women’s name from the Bible who prayed. There were 9 members present. 
 

Treasurers report was given by Barb Miller with a balance of $1,128.82. 
 

Kathy reported on correspondence received and sent. Thank you from Kathy to all for serving and donating to Brad 

Chandler ‘s funeral. We voted to share some of our proceeds with the CLL for their food donations.   
 

Thanks to Lynn for organizing and all members for help and donations for the Shrove Tuesday prayer service and 

breakfast on March 4, 2025.  Thank you to Pastor Mueller for leading the prayer service. 
 

Confirmation will be April 27, 2025. It was discussed that we will present the confirmands with books. 
 

On April 26, 2025, the 80th annual LWML CID Convention will be held at Zion Lutheran Church in Lincoln, IL. The 

speaker will be Gary Thies, the first mission counselor for the LCMS. If you are interested in attending, see Kathy 

Kramer. Registration deadline will be April 10, 2025. It will be a two-day event. Our local LWML will be collecting 

packages of new socks and underwear for men, women and children to take for the in gathering collection. If 

you would like to donate, please put your donations in the LWML box in the Fellowship Hall.   
 

LWML will serve soup at the Lenten Supper on March 19, 2025. Sign-up sheets were passed. 
 

The Mite Box offering was collected, and a devotion was read by the group. 
 

Meeting adjourned.  Next meeting will be April 8th. 

 

 

Concordia Ladies League 
 

Concordia Ladies League met on March 13, 2025 with 9 members and 1 visitor present. Our visitor, Nancy Specht, 

decided to join the group that day. Hosting for the day were Arline Sigwalt and Mary Hull. They served a mint brownie 

and candied pecans on a Spring decorated table. Our question for the day was: What is a skill you’re proud of? 
 

Arline read a devotion “All about time”. Mary Hull took attendance and read two Christmas cards sent to the group by 

Fama Prokup and Pastor Mueller and family. Janett Farnum gave the treasurer’s report and dues were paid.  
 

Joy Noard reported that she sent the following cards: Joline Parrish, Wendy Nelson, and Paul Mosher, get well; Fama 

Prokup, Marcia Himmelman, Elizabeth Erdman, and Doris Peterson, Valentines; Barb Sigwalt, and Deb Williams, 

Thinking of you; Yerkey family, Emmerson family, Kennett family, and Chandler family, sympathy. 
 

Sherry presented to us that she and her husband had been given 3 chafing buffets, by a caterer who is retiring, to donate 

to our church. Sherri and Bob bought the burner replacements for them and asked that they be reimbursed. Motions 

were made and it was passed that we reimburse for the cost of them. Mary will send a thank you note to the person who 

donated the buffets.  
 

We had a discussion about funeral lunches and whether we still would like to do them. It was decided that we would 

like to continue taking turns to do them unless a specific group was requested. The Committee for them will be Marta 

Licht, Kathryn Nelson, and Janett Farnam. We will call LWML if help is needed for food. A motion was made that we 

will do the labor part in shifts for funeral lunches and the motion passed.  
 

The Lenten supper on April 2 was discussed and people volunteered for the different food items. The menu will be 

chicken casseroles, fresh vegetables, desserts, coffee, water, and lemonade. We are to have the food there by 4:30 to 

begin serving at 5:00.  
 

We closed our meeting with The Lord’s Prayer. Respectfully submitted, Mary Hull, Secretary  



 

 

Funds Status as of February 28, 2025 
 

Approved 2025 budget is $346,182 
 

Please continue to pray for Concordia and the 

important work planned and approved by the 

Voters of Concordia. As Christian stewards, let us constantly be reminded and thankful that all gifts – time, talent, and 

treasure – are gifts from God; and be encouraged to use them in God pleasing ways.  

 

Congratulations to our members who will make these marital milestones in April! 
 

7th  Andy & Yvette Raschke 47 years 

115th  Garth & Jeanette Mingo 59 years 

18th  Jerry & Judy Deutsch  62 years 

20th  Bruce & Sara Wheeler 47 years 

25th  Bill & Wanda Motzer  56 years 
  

This is a reminder to please put your name on pew envelopes. We want to give you credit for all your contributions 

on your year-end records. We appreciate your generosity to all the various missions/activities we sponsor and support!  

 

Large Print Portals of Prayer are available to our members with vision difficulties. 

If you are in need of one, please contact Linda Hull or the church office. 

 

Voter’s Meetings   -   Become a voting member of our congregation and help make decisions for our church! The only 

conditions are being 18 years of age and a current member at Concordia. Please talk to Brian Wahlheim (Church 

President) or the church office for more details. Next Voter’s Meeting: May 18th - 1:30 PM 

 

REMEMBER: Please contact the office to inform us of any name, address, marital status, email, or phone changes. 

 

Reminder…when you enter a hospital, be sure to say you are a member of Concordia Lutheran or have a family 

member or friend call the office or Pastor Mueller. Otherwise, we may not be aware of your hospitalization. Thank you. 

 

Check out the greeting cards in the display rack! 

For only $1.00 you can get a pretty card for your occasion and the money goes to LWML missions. 

 

The Fishbowl for the roof and window loans were so successful, it was decided we would 

continue with the Fishbowl in the back of the church. We will now use the funds collected to 

repair our musical equipment, as in our organ. 

 

Do you know your Deacon Team? 

Each deacon team is assigned a section of the alphabet that covers the last names of members. Please feel free to 

contact your deacon team with any matters pertaining to the welfare of the congregation! 

A - C     Shawn Anderson & Brian Wahlheim       L - N     Dick McMullen & Don Miller 
D - G     Mark Ouart & Andy Raschke        O - R     Bill Kramer & Jeremy Dodge 
H - K     Greg Wisely & Derek Drockelman       S - Z      Ryan Hull & Kenny Grom  

 February Year-to-Date 

   

Income $    29,289.43 $    57,834.17 

Expenses $    30,123.40 $    73,171.37 

Income less expenses $       - 833.97 $  - 15,337.20 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May Deadline: April 15th 
 

 

Go to goodshop.com to get the latest coupons and offers at thousands of top 

retailers like Amazon, Macy’s, Target, and Best Buy. 

Then, a percentage of your purchases is donated to your chosen cause. 



The Geneseo-Atkinson Food Pantry is open: Mondays 9:00-7:00, Tuesdays and Thursdays 9:00-4:00, 

and Fridays 9:00-12:00. Food is distributed, and donations are gratefully accepted during business 

hours. We also have collection boxes in the vestibule at Fareway, NOSH, and Inspire Continuing Care 

for donations. The Clothing room is closed on Fridays. The Food Pantry will be closed on April 18 in 

observance of Good Friday. 
 

Because of the community’s generous support, the Food Pantry provided food assistance to 

356 households in January. Thanks to the many donors who make this possible! The Food 

Pantry rescues food from Aldi, Dollar Fresh, Dollar General, Fareway, Jewel, McDonald's, 

NOSH, Pizza Hut, and Walmart (Geneseo and Silvis). We are grateful for our partnerships 

with these businesses! We also receive food from River Bend and Midwest Food Banks. 

Since we are able to purchase food at a low cost from River Bend Food Bank, your monetary 

donations can go farther than if you purchased food from a store to donate. We are grateful 

for any and all types of donations! Guests at the Geneseo-Atkinson Food Pantry are able to choose the food they take 

home, so food is not wasted and guests get the food they need. 
 

The Geneseo-Atkinson Food Pantry now has a van, a gift from the congregation at Grace United Methodist Church in 

Geneseo. Now that the Food Pantry picks up food from three stores outside of Geneseo, it was not feasible for the 

Pantry employees’ vehicles to be utilized due to traveling distance and quantity of food. Donations often require 

multiple trips due to the size of personal vehicles. The donation of the van will enable the Food Pantry to pick up larger 

quantities of food in less trips, which will help meet the increased need. Thank you, Grace United Methodist Church! 
 

Do you want to achieve significant life changes and receive help and support setting and reaching your goals? Then the 

Five Loaves program at Geneseo-Atkinson Food Pantry is for you! Call 309-944-3165 or visit geneseofoodpantry.org 

for more information. 
 

Dietitians from Hammond-Henry Hospital taught a free healthy cooking class on February 20 in the Matthew 25 room 

at the Food Pantry. Guests were provided with recipes for lower cost healthy dishes, a cooking demonstration, and free 

samples of healthy food. The Dietitians will be back to teach a class on March 11 at 1:00, and it's open to the public. 
 

The Food Pantry partners with local nurses to provide two Foot Care Clinics to the public each month. Nurses soak 

feet, trim and file toenails, help with ingrown toenails, and give a light foot massage with lotion. Please call 309-944-

3165 or email geneseopantry1@gmail.com to make an appointment. Cost is $37 but Food Pantry guests are given a 

voucher. 
 

The Food Pantry accepts any size clothing, accessories, kitchenware, decorations, books, games, toys, movies, and 

other household items. If donors have large items they want to donate, we post the name of the item on the white board, 

and if someone is interested in the item, we give them the phone number of the donor to arrange pickup. 
 

Our Volunteer of the Month, Teresa Krause, has been volunteering at the Food Pantry since 

August. She works in the clothing room greeting customers, sorting donations, and helping guests 

find clothing. Teresa is married to Steve, and they have six children and 17 grandchildren. She 

enjoys reading, gardening, cooking, and traveling. She is also active in various ministries at First 

Methodist Church. Teresa said the best thing about volunteering at the Food Pantry is helping 

people. When she retired, she wanted to give back to her community by helping people in need. 

Teresa said that one morning she helped a man who was starting from nothing find some 

housewares for his apartment. He was so grateful, and it warmed her heart. Thank you, Teresa! 
 

If your church is planning any summer events or Vacation Bible School, please consider including a school supplies 

drive for the Food Pantry. A list of school supplies needed can be found at: geneseofoodpantry.org. The Food Pantry 

has had an increase in students in need, and we depend on donations to provide what they need for school. Thank you 

for your support! 
 

Food needs: Spaghetti sauce, vegetable oil, cereal, mayonnaise, and canned pineapple  
 

Non-food needs: Lotion, deodorant, shampoo, conditioner, body wash, and toothpaste 
 

Clothing room needs: Men’s clothing (all sizes), children’s clothing, bath towels, sheets, boy’s underwear, and large 

print books. 
 

Find us on Facebook and Instagram! Our website is www.geneseofoodpantry.org  

mailto:geneseopantry1@gmail.com


CONCORDIA 
LUTHERAN CHURCH 

316 S Oakwood Ave 

Geneseo, IL 61254 
 

 

Join Us for Worship at Concordia! 
 

April Dates to Note: 
 

April 2 Lenten Supper - Chicken Casserole 5:00 PM 

                  Lenten Service    7:00 PM 
 

April 5 HCRTL Luncheon     11:30 AM 
 

April 2 Lenten Supper - Taco Bar   5:00 PM 

                  Lenten Service    7:00 PM 
 

April 13 Palm Sunday 

 Resource Center Open Between Services 
 

April 14  Holy Monday - Evening Prayer Service     7:00 PM 
 

April 15  Holy Tuesday - Compline Service 7:00 PM 
 

April 16  Holy Wednesday - Service of Confession & Absolution 7:00 PM 
 

April 17  Maundy Thursday    

 Services     11:00 AM & 7:00 PM 

 Luncheon     12:00 PM 
 

April 18  Good Friday 

 Chief Service    12:00 PM 

 Tenebrae Vespers    7:00 PM 
 

April 19  Easter Vigil     7:00 PM 
 

April 20 Easter Sunday 

 Services     6:30 & 10:30 AM 

 Breakfast - hosted by Concordia’s Youth 8:00 AM 

 Sunday School & Bible Study  9:00 AM   
 

 

Updating Prayer List - As we pray continually for all the saints of God and for our Church family, there 

have been questions, by praying members, wondering how people on our prayer list are doing. Please 

contact the church office and let us know how the person you asked to be added to the prayer list is doing. 

Please continue to pray for: 
 

Concordia Family: Joline Parrish, Lenore Vandevoord, Elizabeth Erdman, Paul Mosher, Jenni DeGerengel, Wendy 

& Jon Grunwald, Roger Hull, Jackson Kinnard, Phil Jahn, Cindy Wagoner, Fama Prokup, Martin Fleming, Sue 

Smithson, Darlene Ball, Julie Kuse, Janine Persefield, Lois Misfeldt, Brad Watters, our inactive members  

Friends of Concordia: Dan & Lisa Gordon, Tammy Bruns, Craig, Jim Garner, Jeff McQuaid, Kathy Remick, Jayson 

Sheldon, Barbara Sigwalt, Joe Moriarity, Debbie DelFiacco, Debbie Hardesty, Justin Rittenhouse, Megan & Daxton 

Crain, Ann Key, A.J. Gale, Judy & Gary Magnuson, Julie Fiers, Karen Wright, Helen Stewart, John Cross, John 

Gravitt, Tony Snell, Cameron Mayo, Joan Maier, Chris Frisk, Connie Wagner, Alice Wright, Ed Schulmeister, 

Stephanie Kursock, Joan McCarron 

Worship Schedule 
 

Sunday Services - 8:00 AM 

& 10:30 AM 

 

Sunday School & 

Adult Bible Study - 9:30 AM 

 
Rev. Stephen M. Mueller, Pastor 

Parsonage phone (309) 944-2827  

SAVE THE DATE! 
The CLA Golf Outing 

will be held on the 

morning of June 21st at 

Valley View Golf Course 

in Cambridge, IL 


